
SATBUSS Minutes, 25 November 2024  
 
Attending: Anne Jensen (secretary to SATBUSS), Oliver Krancher, Louise Harder Fischer, Jens Christian 
Felumb, Lars Rune Christensen. 

  

• Approval of agenda 

• Approved. 

• ITU Election and next SATBUSS meeting 

• Contested election among students for SATBUSS this time around.  

• We offer students who are not elected to participate as observers in 2025 – they 
do not get to vote, but we rarely have votes in SATBUSS, so it is not going to 
make a big difference. 

• Next SATBUSS meeting is also the last meeting of the semester. The agenda for the 
meeting is already quite long and we will be having Jonas Valbjørn visiting to introduce 
the Master in Analytics and AI in Business and Society which ITU is currently 
developing as part of the Master degree reform (kandidatreformen). 

• The new DIM coordinator, Louise, will participate in the next meeting. Louise 
will from next semester take over from Anne and be secretary to SATBUSS. 

• News from Board of Studies 

• The revised specialisations for DIM were approved in Board of Studies. The new 
structure will take effect from next year (August 2025). 

• News from the programmes  

• GBI 

• Oliver is on sabbatical from 1 January 2025-31 December 2025. Hanne 
Westh Nicolajsen will be interim Head of GBI in that period. 

• Oliver has sent out a reminder to all GBI students of a previous email on 
the subject of project sizes and what to keep in mind for the upcoming 
exams. 

• DIM 

• Louise has sent out a reminder to all DIM teachers to remind them of 
the course evaluations. 

• ILM 

• All is well at ILM. Students are happy and the courses are full. 

• A lot of people showed up for the information meeting on ILM 
programme and professional Master courses. 



• AOB  

• No reference groups on DIM this semester. Only one student replied and wanted to 
participate. 

 


